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TO:  PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF UTAH 
 
FROM: DIVISION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 
  Philip J. Powlick, Division Director 
  Bill Duncan, Manager, Telecom & Water Section 
  Shauna Benvegnu-Springer, Utility Analyst 
  Mark Long, Utility Analyst 
   
DATE: January 21, 2009 
 
SUBJECT: In the Matter of the Request of Pineview West Water Company for Approval of a 

Special Assessment 
 
RE:  Docket No. 08-2438-01 
 
 
CHANGES TO RECOMMENDATIONS MEMORANDUM EXHIBIT 1.0 
 
After hearing the concerns of Pineview West Water Company (Pineview or the “Company”) and 

ratepayers Velma Reeder and Peter Turner, the Division of Public Utilities (DPU or the 

“Division”) wish to make the following changes to their Comments and Recommendations filed 

on January 20, 2009.   

 

CHANGE ONE 

Under the section of Exhibit 1.0, pages 4 and 5 “ADJUSTMENTS TO THE PROPOSED 

SPECIAL ASSESSMENT,” the Division wishes to make the following changes.   
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Exhibit 2.2 replaces Exhibit 1.3 and line 10, Ogden City Utilities has been modified:  The 

following are the amended amounts: 

Description Exhibit 1.3 Action Exhibit 2.2 

Amount Requested $10,237.91 Changed to: $12,194.50 

Amount Recommended $2,708.26 Changed to: $4,664.85 

Total Amount Recommended $35,657.40 Changed to: $37,613.99 

 

   

CHANGE TWO 

Under the section of Exhibit 1.0, page 5, ALLOCATION BASIS,” the Division recommends that 

the following changes be implemented:  (See Exhibit 1.2, which is replaced by Exhibit 2.1.)   

Description Exhibit 1.2 Action Exhibit 2.1 

Total Amount Recommended $35,657.40 Changed to: $37,613.99 

1/58th of Total Amount Recommended $614.78 Changed to: $648.52 

 

In addition to changing the amounts above, Pineview state that they currently have in excess of 

$21,000 in past-due bills. The two aforementioned ratepayers both requested that the assessment 

be accelerated from monthly payments to one-half due immediately and the remainder due over 

the next six (6) months. The Division recommends changing the allocation from 12 equal 

monthly payments of $51.23, effective January 1, 2009 to the following: 

One-half of the one-time assessment of $648.52 is to be due and payable on or before 

February 2, 2009 in the amount of $324.26.  The remainder of the assessment is to be 

paid in six (6) monthly equal payments, starting on March 1, 2009. 
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CONCLUSIONS: 
 

The Division recommends: 

a) one-half of the amount of the special assessment, as listed on Exhibit DPU 2.1, to be 

assessed and due on or before February 1, 2009.   

b) the remainder of the assessment to be paid in six (6) monthly equal payments to 

commence on March 1, 2009 

c) that the amount of the special assessment for all connections belonging to Titan 

Development be credited against the amount Pineview owes Titan Development, not 

to exceed $4,500.   

 

The Division concludes that the recommended special assessment amounts as are just and 

reasonable. 

 

cc: June Anderson, Pineview West Water Company 
     Patricia Schmid, Assistant Attorney General 


